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New Boater Freedom Act Sparks Debate
Among Florida Captains

Discover the implications of Florida&#039;s new Boater
Freedom Act signed by Governor DeSantis, impacting boat
safety regulations in Citrus County.

Panama City Beach, Florida - The waters of Florida are
bustling with excitement and a dash of controversy following the
enactment of a new law known as the Boater Freedom Act.
Signed into law by Governor Ron DeSantis in Panama City
Beach, this legislation aims to reshape the landscape for boaters
across the state. The law prohibits the Florida Fish and Wildlife
Conservation Commission (FWC) and local law enforcement from
pulling over and boarding boats without probable cause.
Governor DeSantis has described this initiative as a step
towards reducing government interference for Florida boaters,
ensuring they enjoy their time on the water without unnecessary
interruptions.



While some boaters are welcoming this change, others are
raising flags of concern about potential consequences. Local
fisherman Captain Carlos Gutierrez has voiced his worries that
the law could lead to decreased enforcement of existing
regulations. He believes the inability to conduct random checks
might open the door for illegal behaviors to slip through the
cracks. Echoing these sentiments, Captain Kevin Dubicki has
cautioned that the law could compromise public safety, as it
may allow individuals engaged in illicit activities to elude
detection.

Key Provisions of the Boater Freedom Act

The Boater Freedom Act is not just about easing access; it also
introduces several key provisions. The law prevents local
governments from enacting bans on gas vessels and prohibits
random safety inspections without probable cause. In a bid to
ensure safety while maintaining freedoms, the FWC has been
directed to establish a five-year safety inspection decal program
linked to vessel registration. This decal will indicate compliance
with safety requirements, aimed at helping boaters navigate the
waterways with peace of mind.

It’s worth noting that while the legislation lessens certain
regulatory burdens, it upholds protections for wake speeds,
manatee zones, and seagrass areas, which are critical to the
state’s ecological balance. Ultimately, the blend of freedom and
responsibility is a cornerstone of this new law.

Enhancing Boater Access

In tandem with the Boater Freedom Act, Governor DeSantis also
signed House Bill 735. This bill allocates additional funding for
public boat ramps, parking, and marina programs through the
FWC, thus enhancing access to Florida’s beautiful waters. The
overall aim is to bolster Florida’s reputation as the boating and
fishing capital of the world while encouraging more residents
and visitors to take to the water.



Safety Considerations for Paddleboarders
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